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Town of  Hebron 

PO Box 188 
Hebron, NH 03241 

Phone: 603-744-2631 
                 execassist@hebronnh.org 

 
 

 

Hebron Beach Committee 

Minutes of Meeting May 13, 2019 
 

 

Beach Committee Members Present:  Cindy Newton (Chair), Alan Baker, (Member) Edward 

Holbert,(Member), Stan Newton, (Member) Jim Whiteaker (Member) and Carol Bears 

(Secretary). 

Absent: Patrick Moriarty (Select Board Representative), 

Time Convened: 7:06 p.m.       Time Adjourned: 7:59 p.m. 

Next Meeting:  TBD 

The meeting was called to order by Cindy Newton at 7:06 PM.  

The minutes of the November 15, 2018 were passed out and reviewed by the members. Cindy 

Newton made a motion to approve the minutes and was seconded by Jim Whiteaker.  The motion 

passed in the affirmative.  

Old Business: 

Beach clean-up day is May 15, 2019 from 9:00 AM to Noon.  A sign will be posted on Lake 

Street and notice will be placed in the newsletter. 

Apparently with the high waters in the river this winter, there are a lot of leaves that have drifted 

into the water at the beach, several feet into the lake.  This will be something that the clean up 

day will not be able to handle.  Alan Baker move to contact the select board to see what they 

want to do about the leaf problem in the water.  The motion was seconded by Stan Newton and 

the vote passed with all in favor. 

There was some discussion that the beach attendant didn’t need to start before 9:00 AM.  Ed 

Holbert made a motion to have the beach attendant start at 9:00 making sure that she didn’t work 

over 40 hours per week.  The motion was seconded by Jim Whiteaker and all voted in the 

affirmative.  

There was a request from Alison York that the attendants pay be rounded to the nearest quarter 

hour.  Edward Holbert moved and Cindy Newton seconded.  The motion passed. 

The new signs are ready to be installed and will be but up during the clean-up weekend.  They 

are located in the old firehouse.  There is one sign that will be posted by Gray Rocks to keep the 

boaters and other people that park there and walk on to the town beach.   

The erosion problems continue and need to be addressed by DES. 
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New Business: 

Cindy indicated that the budget was approved by the select board.  Cindy will talk with Karen at 

the select board office to find out how much is have available to use for the purchase of a swing 

set for the kids.   

The swim line will be put in when the weather changes and the water warms up. 

Cindy will look into if the sign at the beach includes that only the grills provided by the town 

should be used. 

With no further business Alan Baker made a motion to adjourn at 7:59 PM, seconded by Cindy 

Newton.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Respectfully Submitted: 

Carol A. Bears, Secretary 

 


